

California Regional Water Quality Control Board

Los Angeles Region

Linda S. Adams
Cal/EPA Secretary

320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013
Phone (213) 576-6600 FAX (213) 576-6640 - Internet Address: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles

Arnold Schwarzenegger Governor

April 16, 2008

Mr. Mark S. Norris Assistant Public Works District Director City of Oxnard 6001 South Perkins Road Oxnard, CA 93033-9047

REVISED TENTATIVE WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS AND NATIONAL POLLUTANT DISCHARGE ELIMINATION SYSTEM PERMIT AND RESPONSE TO COMMENTS, CITY OF OXNARD, OXNARD WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT (NPDES NO. CA0054097, CI NO. 2022)

Dear Mr. Norris:

On February 28, 2008, we transmitted you tentative Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) and National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit for the City of Oxnard – Oxnard Wastewater Treatment Plant. The comment period ended on April 1, 2008. Regional Board staff reviewed comments from the City of Oxnard on April 1, 2008 and Heal the Bay on March 28, 2008. All comments have been responded to, and where appropriate, the WDRs and NPDES permit were revised.

- 1. Enclosed please find the following:
 - a. Revised Permit;
 - b. Revised Monitoring and Reporting Program;
 - c. Revised Fact Sheet;
 - d. Attachments A through K, except for H which has been deleted; and,
 - e. Response to Comments.

Revisions were made on Pages 3, 6, 15, 18, 29, 30, 31, C-1, E-8, E-19, E-21, E-22, F-1, F-2, F-5, F-6, F-9, F-20, F-25, F-27, F-28, and F-38. Deletions appear with strikethrough lines and additions appear as underlined text.

Pursuant to Division 7 of the California Water Code, this Regional Board will conduct a hearing on these matters at a Board meeting to be held on May 1, 2008, at 9:00 a.m., at the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California, Board Room, 700 North Alameda Street, Los Angeles, California. The Board will hear any testimony pertinent to this revised tentative Order. It is expected that the Board will take action at the hearing; however, as testimony indicates, the Board, at its discretion, may order further investigation.

California Environmental Protection Agency

Copies of the revised tentative NPDES Permit, Fact Sheet, MRP, and Attachments are being sent only to those parties who submitted written comments. However, they can also be reviewed on the Regional Board's website at http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (213) 576-6720 or Don Tsai at (213) 576-6665.

Sincerely,

Blythe Ponek-Bacharowski Unit Chief, Municipal Permitting Unit (NPDES)

Enclosures

See attached mailing list cc:

Ana Veronica Crevas

MAILING LIST

Ms. Robyn Stuber, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region IX, Clean Water Act Standards and Permits (WTR-5)

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Mr. Russell M. Strach, Assistant Regional Administrator, Protected Resources Division, National Marine Fisheries Service, Sacramento

Mr. Rodney R. McInnis, Regional Administrator, NOAA, National Marine Fisheries Service, Long Beach

Mr. Stan Glowacki, NOAA, National Marine Fisheries Service, Long Beach

Mr. Mark Capelli, NOAA, National Marine Fisheries Service, Santa Barbara

Mr. Chris Dellith, Department of Interior, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Services

Mr. Jeff Phillips, Department of Interior, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Services

Mr. Roger Root, Department of Interior, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Services

Ms. Jennifer Fordyce, State Water Resources Control Board, Office of Chief Counsel

Mr. Michael Levy, State Water Resources Control Board, Office of Chief Counsel

Mr. Philip Isorena, State Water Resources Control Board

Ms. Betty Courtney, California Department of Fish and Game, Region 5

Department of Health Services, Environmental Management Branch

Mr. Richard A. Rojas, State Parks and Recreation

Ms. Barbara Fosbrink, State Parks and Recreation

Ventura County Department of Public Works, Flood Control and Drainage

Ventura County Department of Environmental Health

Ms. Ann Heil, County Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles County

Mr. David Beckman, Natural Resources Defense Council

Mr. Ron Bottorf, Friends of the Santa Clara River

Ms. Lynn Plambeck, Santa Clara Organization for Planning and the Environment

Mr. Steven R. Howard, United Water Conservation District

Dr. Mark Gold, Heal the Bay

Ms. Tatiana Gaur, Santa Monica BayKeeper

Ms. Vicki Clark, Environmental Defense Center

Mr. Jessie Altstatt, Santa Barbara ChannelKeeper

Mr. Paul Jenkin, Surfrider Foundation

Mr. Matti Waiya, Wishtoyo Foundation/Ventura CoastKeeper

American Ocean Campaign

Environmental Now

Sierra Club

Southern California Coastal Water Research Project

Ms. Mary Lynn Coffee, Nossaman, Guthner, Knox & Elliott, LLP

Mr. Reed V. Smith, Ventura Audubon Society

Dr. Richard F. Ambrose, University of California, Los Angeles

Dr. Camm C. Swift, Entrix, Inc.

Dr. Howard C. Bailey, Nautilus Environmental

Ms. L. Purpus, United Water Conservation District

Ms. Elise Kelley, University of California at Santa Barbara

California Environmental Protection Agency